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FOCUS  September 2016 

The Unitarian Universalist Church of Delaware County is a Welcoming 
Congregation that seeks to celebrate and support the lives, relationships 

and contributions of its lesbian, gay, bisexual, and transgender 
members and friends.  We affirm and promote full participation of  

everyone in the life of our congregation and community.  

September Services 

This month’s spiritual theme “Covenant.” Please note the 
times of the services. 

Sept. 4  — Karen Scrivo (one service, 10 a.m.) 

Sept. 11 —  Multigenerational Ingathering Celebration —
   Rev. Peter and Erica Shadowsong, Interim Director of       
Spiritual Exploration (one service, 10 a.m., followed by 
all-church picnic, see p. 2) 

Sept. 18 — Rev. Peter (two services, 9:15 and 11:15 a.m.)  

Sept. 25 — Rev. Peter (two services, 9:15 and 11:15 a.m.)* 

 

*We’ll have a special Congregational Meeting 
between services (see p. 6). 

 

From the Minister 

A Promise 
 

A promise is a sparrow’s wing, 

on which we rise to higher things. 

It lifts us up to sights not seen 

by grounded ones who fail to dream. 

 

And like a wing it’s fragile, too. 

It breaks, and then where once we flew 

we fall to earth, faith torn asunder 

by hurtful act or simple blunder. 

(Continued on page 2) 
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The wing once rent is ne’er the same; 

Jagged edges will there remain 

along the bone, beneath the skin 

which from the blow grows paper thin. 

 

The fractured wing can be compounded 

by blame or fear, perhaps well-founded. 

Or mended with our gentle care 

That we may once regain the air. 

 

’Tho often hobbled, I choose to trust 

The wing’s uplifting, feathered thrust. 

Earth-bound life’s not God-ordained.  

Let us choose to fly again. 

 

Peter 

From the Minister (Continued from page 1) 

Who’s Who 
 

Board of Trustees 
Bill Clinton,  
  President 
Joe Miller 
   Vice President 
Chrissy Bushyager 
Marge Caton 
John Davies 
Brad Randall 
 

Staff 
Rev. Peter A. Friedrichs,  
   Minister 
Bob Rowland, 
   Music Director 
Erica Shadowsong, 
   Interim Director of        
   Spiritual Exploration 
Rina Jurceka,  
   Administrator 
Megan Grissom,  

Administrative Assistant 
Frank Natale, Sexton 
Joy Thiessen, Accompanist 
Sharon  Klem,  
Jasmine Masters,  
Denise Leo 
   Bookkeeper 
 

Executive Team 
Rev. Peter Friedrichs 
Jody Malloy 
Melissa Nedza 
Ann Seidman 
 

 
 

FOCUS INFO: 

Editors:  
Neil Goldstein &  
Mark Bernstein 
Production: 
Rina Jurceka  
 
Please send articles via 
email to:  
Focus@uucdc.org.  

Start the New Church Year With  
The Ingathering Picnic 
 

  Plan to join us after the In-Gathering Service on Sept. 11 for our annual 
“welcome back” picnic.    The Board of Trustees is sponsoring this event to 
kick off the new church year with fellowship and food!   It’s going to be anoth-
er exciting and busy year so take this opportunity to relax and reconnect with 
members and friends.    

  Remember that Ingathering is one intergenerational service starting at 
10:00 a.m.   And don't forget to bring a stone from your summer experience 
to share with the congregation. 
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Board Perspectives                                                    Bill Clinton, 
Bringing Hopes and Dreams to Reality                            Board President 

  On behalf of your Board of Trustees, welcome to 
the new church year! I hope you had a wonderful 
summer and I look forward to your joining us for the 
Ingathering service on Sunday, Sept. 11 at 10 
a.m., to be followed by an all-church picnic 
(see p. 2). 

  We are excited about the year ahead.  We have 
much to build on in the values we hold, the way we 
care for and find joy in each other, and in the service 
that we provide in Delaware County. 

  A key Board responsibility is to develop a statement 
of hopes and dreams for the church. The  Executive 
Team then implements those wishes. The Board met 
in August and adopted the following vision and di-
rection for the Executive Team.    

Hopes and Dreams  

Vision: We act boldly every day to nurture spirits, 
enrich lives, and strive for justice.  

The hopes and dreams of our community are to: 

 Increase partnership with outside organization 
on social justice activities.  

 Create a healthy culture of stewardship and fi-
nancial responsibility. 

 Empower members to become a more diverse 
community.  

 Provide membership experiences that meet the 
changing needs of individuals and families.  

 Nurture deeper spiritual lives. 

 Align our facility to meet the growing needs of 
our congregation to have a bolder impact on our 
community. 

  Throughout the year, we will involve the church 
community in expanding and bringing to life these 
hopes and dreams. In the process, we hope to im-
prove the church’s visibility and presence in the 
community. The challenge is to clarify how we can 
best contribute and have a meaningful impact. 

  We look forward to our work together.  See you at 
Ingathering. 

 

Bill 

Planning Underway for 
Rev. Peter’s Fall Sabbatical 

On the Hunt 

For a Director 

Of Spiritual Exploration  

 

  The work of the Search Committee for a Director of Spiritual Exploration is under way. 

  The position was formerly Director of Lifespan Religious Education (see p. 10). The committee’s first steps 
include gathering information from the congregation to help create the job description and advertise for the 
post. Be on the lookout for an online survey and invitations to face-to-face forums throughout September 
and October. 

  Committee members are Kelli Schweitzer, Michael Kline, John Jurceka, Jen Goldberg, Emily Glowacki 
and Kelly Gibson. They look forward to connecting with you soon. 
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Planning Underway for 
Rev. Peter’s Fall Sabbatical 

Monthly No More, 
A Timelier Focus  
Is Coming to Website 
 

  Say hello to the online Focus, goodbye to 
the Focus newsletter. 

  Instead of the traditional monthly col-
lection of church news and information 
you’ve been receiving (mainly via an 
emailed PDF file), the Focus is evolving 
into a more timely, website-based journal 
where you’ll find several news articles 
each week.   

  The new system is starting in September, so don’t expect a monthly newsletter after this 
one. However, we will publish a quarterly printed Focus Express, featuring journal articles of 
wide interest, mainly for visitors. The Express will include a prominent link for subscribing 
to the journal’s time-sensitive, detailed information.   

  To help you keep up to date, we’ll summarize recently posted articles in a new section of the 
weekly email Digest. In addition, we’ll provide an RSS feed for the Focus so you can access 
articles as they are posted! For those not familiar with RSS feeds, the Focus’ home page will 
include directions on how to set up a reader on your digital devices. 

  One noticeable change concerns Caring Corner, which, for privacy reasons, we will not post 
as a Focus article. Instead, we’ll email that information regularly. 

  The co-editors are communicating with Focus contributors about deadlines and other pro-
cedural changes. Please send questions or comments to focus@uucdc.org.  

mailto:focus@uucdc.org
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  So, how was your summer? That’s the most com-
mon question you hear as the new church year com-
mences. How do you answer that question this year? 
National and world events seem to have taken on a 
much stronger role than a summer reading list or 
lazy days at the beach. Rev. Peter experienced this 
also and has decided to delay his sabbatical in order 
to be there for us during this tumultuous time.  

  He is planning to be away February to April, 2017. 
The Sabbatical Planning Team is busy shifting the 
plans we had in place to the new schedule. Much is 
directly transferable. 

  Rev. Libby Smith is able to be in the pulpit twice a 
month while Rev. Peter is away. The other Sundays 

will be lay-led. Mark Bernstein will teach UU101 in 
the spring. The newly expanded pastoral care team 
will have some more experience under their belt be-
fore Rev. Peter leaves. Rev. Libby will also be availa-
ble to provide pastoral care.  

  Rest assured that though we will miss Reverend 
Peter, the church will be in good hands while he's 
away. 

  

Sabbatical Planning Team 

Mark Bernstein, Bill Clinton, Rev. Peter Friedrichs, 

Marylin Huff, Janice Pessagno, Kelli Schweitzer, 

plus the staff. 

Rev. Peter’s Sabbatical Postponed  
Until February 2017 

  Please welcome the Focus’ new 
co-editor, Mark Bernstein (left). 

  Mark has been a proud congre-
gation member for 22 years. He 
has held many positions here, 
including Board President. He 
has worked for the Unitarian 

Universalist Assn., serving the Central East Region 
as congregational consultant for seven years.  

  Mark is excited to be working with co-editor Neil 
Goldstein in helping to facilitate the delivery of 
timely, relevant and inspiring information about the 
church and the surrounding community.   

  Mark’s position was formerly held by Natalie Sil-
ver, who decided to focus her efforts at church on 
teaching spiritual exploration for preschool-age chil-
dren, contributing to the Spiritual Exploration 
Council and leading the Young Families group for 
another year. 

Meet the New  
Focus Co-Editor 

  The fifth Unitarian Universalist principle includes 
the use of the democratic process within our congre-
gations. We’ll live out that principle between ser-
vices on Sept. 25 at a special Congregational 
Meeting. 

  On the agenda are votes on three items. The first 
two propose changes in the bylaws. 

  One change would add to the Executive Team a 
fifth member, responsible for social justice and out-
reach. The other would give the responsibility for 
nominating elected church officials to the Growth 
Through Service program and would discontinue the 
Nominating Committee. 

  The third item proposes that we host the traveling 
Memorial to the Lost commemorating those killed 
by gun violence in Delaware County in the last five 
years. The memorial is composed of 145 T-shirts, 
each representing a life lost. Since 2014, various 
faith communities have hosted the display.  

  Please help put democracy into action on Sept. 25. 

Bylaws and a Memorial at Issue  
In Sept. 25 Congregational Meeting  
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Stewardship  Ministry Team 

The Reserve Fund 
Bounces Back, 
Thanks to Surplus 
 

  Good news on the financial front. The July 2015-
June 2016 fiscal year ended with a $51,000 surplus. 

  This was due to many one-time occurrences:  

  Winter brought little snow so we saved plowing 
costs. We had budgeted for 12 months of an Interim 
Director of Religious Education, but Erica Shadow-
song did not start until August so we saved July’s 
salary. Erica’s actual health-care expenses were 
much less than what we’d budgeted.  We got 13 
months of Rose Tree Day School payments in that 
time (compared with 11 months the year before). 
The school ran a surplus that it split with us. Gen-
eral insurance was significantly less than budgeted. 
Many committees spent less than their budgets. 
And everyone paid their pledges! 

  In accordance with Board policy, we will put this 
surplus into General Reserves, replenishing the 
$48,000 we spent last year on the new boiler, air 
conditioning and driveway paving. 

  While this is good news, it does not affect the cur-
rent fiscal year. 

  We still received $10,000 less in pledge commit-

ments for this year than last. We cannot count on no 
snow or a Day School surplus. The 2016-17 budget 
includes the actual cost of Erica’s health-care ex-
penses. None of the surpluses that we ended with 
last year point to corrections that we could make in 
this year’s plan that weren’t already made during 
the budgeting process. 

  So we still can’t give our staff raises or move them 
to Fair Compensation levels. We still can’t hire a full 
time Director of Spiritual Exploration (formerly Di-
rector of Religious Education). 

  But we did replenish our reserves, and that’s a 
good thing. So thank you to the Stewardship 
Ministry Team and to everyone who paid their 
pledges last year and made this happen! 

 

Jody Malloy 

Stewardship-Income Member,  
Executive Team 

Congregational Care Ministry Team 

 

Caring Corner 
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  Hoping everyone has had a relaxing summer. 
Along with trying to keep cool I have begun the 
transition in my new role serving you through Mem-
bership Engagement.  

  I have met several new visitors to our church dur-
ing summer services and had the opportunity to 
welcome them to our vibrant community. I look for-
ward to this new church year and working with you 
to make sure both visitors, existing members and 
new members feel as welcome and connected within 
our community as they need.  

Melissa Nedza 

Welcoming New Members 

  The following new members were welcomed into 
the congregation during the June 19th service: Don 
Knowles, Kathryn Ornstein, Don Sloat, and Robert 
Sartain. If you haven’t already, please welcome 
them.  

  Here is a profile of one of our new members: 

   Rob Sartain joined the church in June. Before 
joining our congregation, he was a member of the 
Unitarian Congregation of West Chester for about 
15 years. At West Chester Rob served in a variety of 
roles, including a stint on the Finance Committee 
and 10 years as an adult advisor to the YRUU youth 
group.  

  Rob also served three years on the Joseph Priestley 
District's Youth Steering Committee as a Worship 
and Workshop Advisor. He attended General As-
sembly for four years, including several as a delegate 
from West Chester. At UUCDC, Rob is honored to 
have been asked by Rev. Peter to serve as a Worship 
Associate. Rob lives in Wallingford with his boy-
friend Dave and their three cats. In his spare time, 
he enjoys documenting and photographing trains 
and railroad equipment. Rob's excited to be a part of 
the church! 

Name Tags  

  Perhaps your beloved name tag has moved from its 
regular spot. Do not fret. The name tags were re-
organized this summer to make more room and for 
greater ease in finding yours.  If, in the process, 
yours went missing or if for any reason you need a 
new one please contact Megan Grissom at assis-
tant@uucdc.org. 

Opportunity to Serve 

  Do you usually attend the first church service at 
9:15 a.m. during the regular church year? Are you 

someone who enjoys making peo-
ple feel welcome here? Are you 
knowledgeable about our church 
(or willing to learn) so as to an-
swer questions such as “where do 
children meet for RE?”, “is there a 
program for teenagers at this 
church?”, or “how do I become a member?”  If so 
we are looking for a Membership Coordinator to be 
available to those new to the church or not so new, 
to answer any questions or pass on their concerns 
to the right person. Melissa Nedza will be serving 
this role at the 11:15 am service and she is looking 
for a counterpart at the 9:15 am service. Even if you 
do not attend church every Sunday, you can still 
make an important impact.  If interested please 
contact either Melissa or Ruth Hendry at: member-
ship@uucdc.org 

 
 
Calling All Quilters for the New 
Church Year 
 

  Every year dedicated crafters create quilted mas-
terpieces to wrap our youth as they become adults 
and to swaddle babies being dedicated.  

  Up to 10 quilts are on this year’s schedule, and you 
can help. You don’t have to be an expert in sewing 
or quilting to join us.  We need cutters and ironers 
and people to do all sorts of things. We have a lot of 
fun and laughs while we make these meaningful 
gifts. Please join us and offer whatever assistance 
you can. 

  Here is the schedule for the coming year: 

Sunday, Oct. 16 - 12:30-3:30- please note this is the 
only Sunday date 
Saturday, Nov. 19- 9:30-12:00 
Saturday, Dec. 17- 9:30-12:00 
Saturday, Jan. 21st- 9:30-12:00 
Saturday, Feb. 18- 9:30-12:00 
Saturday, March 18 - 9:30-12:00 
Saturday, April 15- 9:30-12:00 
Tying quilts- Sunday, April 30 after both services 
and Sunday, May 7 after both services, if needed. 
Presentation of quilts- Sunday, May 21. 
 

  All of our get-togethers (except the tying of the 
quilts in April/May) will be held at the home of 
Chris Hagendorf.   

Member Engagement Ministry 



September 2016 

 

Unitarian Universalist Church of Delaware County              Page 9 

 

 

An Opportunity to Create   
A Welcoming Environment 
 
  Communicating to guests and to one another the 
spirit of love and inclusiveness is what makes our 
church so special.  To that end, the Hospitality 
Team is once again asking members to take a turn 
or two at greeting, ushering, and/or serving coffee 
on Sunday mornings. Welcoming others and offer-
ing refreshments to the congregation are spiritual 
practices, which help to strengthen the bonds 
among us. 

  Two services means two teams are needed every 
Sunday!  All members of our church community 
are urged to volunteer for these very rewarding 
activities. You’ll greet old friends and new, people 
who will smile and say, “Thank you.” 

 

  Hospitality: The 9:15 am team will set-up, make 
and serve coffee and refreshments. The 11:15 am 
team will make and serve coffee and clean up.  
Since we use paper cups after the second service, 
clean-up is quick. 

  Greeters:  Friendly people find greeting enjoya-
ble. Greeters sign up for one Sunday per month. 
We are particularly in need of greeters for the 9:15 
service.  

  Ushers:  Ushers greet people and find them seats 
if needed. They also are responsible for collecting 
and counting cash from the plate collection. 

  Flowers:  These are provided by members of the 
congregation, sometimes in memory of a loved 
one, or in celebration of an event.  

  Experienced greeters, coffee servers and ushers 
will introduce you to our most essential Sunday 
functions. You will get written instructions and 
lots of support. And you will have the chance to 
display your natural friendliness and kindness!  

  Please give one of our team members below a call 
to volunteer, or look to sign up at church. You will 
find us with clipboards in hand, so bring your cal-
endars! Thank you! Greeters, Flowers and Coffee: 
Mary Clinton 610-565-6505; Ushers:  Barbara Flo-
rio 610-566-0728 or contact the church office 610-
566-4853. 

 

 

 

Community Weekend Next Summer 
 

  Big news! The church will sponsor a "Community 
Weekend Away From Home” from Friday, Aug. 25 to 
Sunday, Aug. 27, 2017. Mark your calendars now. 
Everyone is invited, from the youngest to the oldest 
and all those in-between.  

  It will be a weekend of playing, singing, worship-
ping, eating, swimming, enjoying nature, and discov-
ering each other in new and different ways. The loca-
tion is the Murray Grove Unitarian Universalist Re-
treat and Renewal Center in Lanoka Harbor, NJ.   If 
you’re interested in serving on the planning team for 
this special event, or if you want to help out in other 
ways, contact Carol Taylor at catuuminr@gmail.com.  
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Spiritual Exploration 

A Change of Name Marks New Opportunities             Erica Shadowsong, Interim  
                                                                       Director of Spiritual Exploration  

  Welcome to the fall!  And to a new age of religious 
education programs. Many developments await you.  

  First, we’ve changed the program’s name from 
“religious education” to “spiritual exploration.” To 
me, that is more true to the aim of the effort. 
Exploring, especially together, is what we do as 
Unitarian Universalists; it’s even in our principles. 
Much of what we already do here can fall under that 
umbrella. I look forward to exploring with you.  

  In that vein, I am excited to tell you that we have 
formed an Adult Spiritual Exploration Council. It is 
part of the larger Spiritual Exploration Council, 
which includes the Soul Matters covenant-groups 
program formerly known as Small Groups.   

  Soul Matters is where a lot of vital spiritual 
exploration is happening, so we have placed it under 
the larger council and are bringing it to the attention 
of more people. Many other exploration 
opportunities are in the works, but I’ll let the Adult 
Spiritual Exploration Council catch you up on that 

as the members roll out their vision. Interested in 
leading or facilitating such opportunities?  Please let 
us know. 

  Having committed to spending more time together 
as a whole community, last year we experimented 
with families starting their church morning together 
with everyone else in the Sanctuary. It seems to have 
worked, so we’re committing to it this year, with 
families starting in the service twice a month, unless 
another multigenerational event is happening 
during one of those slots. We are also looking at 
more ways to explore together and simply gather 
more often.   

  In worship and exploratory gatherings, this will be 
a period of vital transformation for you all in my 
second year as the Interim Director of Spiritual 
Exploration. Expect many experiments, much  
excitement and more opportunities to engage.   

Erica 

 

‘Soul Matters’ Offers Ways 

To Connect in Small Groups 
 
 Would you like to explore spiritual topics with oth-
ers in a small-group setting? The Soul Matters pro-
gram offers that opportunity, and groups are starting 
soon, led by trained facilitators. Check out the Soul 
Matters web page, including the September resource 
packet, a portion of which makes up the content of 
each monthly two-hour session. 

 Who should sign up? 

 Current SM members who feel connected to their 
current group.  

 Current SM members who are open to joining 
another group.  

 Anyone who’s curious about what a Soul Matters 
group is and would like to try one. 

 
 We’re asking everyone to sign up so we can find a 
group to fit your schedule, so please tell us which 
days and times you are available. Register online at 
http://www.uucdc.org/soul-matters-registration by 
Oct. 15 for a spot in the program, which is under the 
new Adult Spiritual Exploration Council. Reg-
istration forms are available in the office. 

 Some new options may apply to you: 
 Are you parents of a young family? (See below.) 
 Do you have a child in grade 8 to age 21? 
 Would you like to be in a group of other young 

adults, ages 21-35? 
 Would you prefer a conference-call group or one 

that meets online? 
 
 See the registration form for details. 
 Registration for Young Families SM groups is al-
ready under way. Newcomers are welcome and YF 
SM Coordinator Diana Saunders  
(soulmatters@uucdc.org) can answer your ques-
tions. Groups meet at 4 p.m. the second Sunday of 
each month at church with free, professional child 
care provided. The meetings are followed by a pot-
luck dinner and time to further connect.Please sign 
up for a Young Families Soul Matters Group here: 
https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/
showSignUp/20F0F4FAEA92DA4FB6-young. 

 Have questions? Please contact Soul Matters Coor-
dinator Joan Karasick at soulmat-
ters@uucdc.org.  See for yourself why people love 
Soul Matters small groups! 

Joan Karasick 

http://www.uucdc.org/soul-matters
http://www.uucdc.org/soul-matters
http://www.uucdc.org/soul-matters-registration
mailto:soulmatters@uucdc.org
https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/20F0F4FAEA92DA4FB6-young
https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/20F0F4FAEA92DA4FB6-young
mailto:soulmatters@uucdc.org
mailto:soulmatters@uucdc.org


September 2016 

 

Justice & Outreach Ministry Team 

Unitarian Universalist Church of Delaware County              Page 11 

On Sept. 10, 

We’ll Learn How 

To Register Voters 

For This Vital Election 

 There is a lot at stake in the Nov. 8 
general election. You can help make sure that as 
many voices as possible will be heard. 

  The church’s Move to Amend for Free and Fair De-
mocracy group invites you to a nonpartisan voter-
registration training Sept. 10 from 9 to 10:30 
a.m. in Fellowship Hall. And you’re invited to help 
register voters several times in several venues after-
ward until the Oct. 11 deadline. 

  RSVP for the training as soon as possible by 
emailing movetoamend@uucdc.org. Our aim 
is to register under-served and low-income citizens, 
in cooperation with the League of Women Voters, 
the NAACP Chester Branch, and the Chester 
Friends. We also intend to help with get-out-the-
vote efforts on Election Day. 

  Marita Green of the League of Women Voters will 
lead the training, sponsored by the Justice and 
Outreach Ministry Team. If you have a laptop or 
tablet, bring it along, as we’ll learn how to register 
people online as well as on paper.  

Neil Goldstein 

 
 
A ‘Moral Agenda’: 
You Can Sign It 
And, on Sept. 12, 
March for It in Harrisburg 
 

  At the denomination’s General Assembly in June, 
Rev. William Barber II wowed the audience with his 
inspiring call to bring our faith’s values into the pub-
lic arena. Now he is giving us a way to do that. 

  UUPLAN (Unitarian Universalist Pennsylvania 
Legislative Advocacy Network) is asking us to sign 
onto the “moral agenda” co-created by Barber, and 
to join in a Sept. 12 demonstration in Harrisburg 
promoting the principles. To sign the agenda, go to 
Groundswell. If you’re interested in marching, con-
tact Mardys Leeper, leader of the Justice and Out-
reach Ministry Team.    

  Ours will be one of at least 25 states where support-
ers will march on the capital, asking the governor 
and state legislators to pledge to adopt the following 
declaration: 

We declare that the deepest public concerns of our 
nation and faith traditions are: 

 How our society treats the poor, those on the 
margins, the least of these, women, children, 
workers, immigrants and the sick; 

 Equality and representation under law; 

 The desire for peace, love and harmony within 
and among nations. 

 Together we lift up and defend the most sacred 
moral principles of our faith and constitutional 
values, which are: 

 The economic liberation of all people; 

 Ensuring every child receives access to quality 
education; 

 Healthcare access for all; 

 Criminal justice reform; 

 Ensuring historically marginalized communi-
ties have equal protection under law. 

   UUPLAN’s Economic Justice Team is informing its 
members statewide of opportunities to participate. 
Locally, the Friends' Center Philadelphia is organiz-
ing under the name Interfaith Coalition for Moral 
Revolution. That ad hoc group is meeting regularly 
and will decide whether to continue after the nation-
al day of action. 

  Watch the email Digest for more information Let’s 
try to be part of history. 

Mardys Leeper 

 

Organizing the Structure for       
Social Justice and Outreach 
 

  Since the May Congregational Meeting, a team of 
volunteers has met several times to define and im-
plement the proposed Social Justice and Outreach  
structure. Our priority is to develop policies and 
planning procedures as these impact the other com-

(Continued on page 12) 

mailto:movetoamend@uucdc.org
https://action.groundswell-mvmt.org/petitions/will-you-advance-a-moral-agenda
mailto:ma1leeper@gmail.com
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ponents of the SJ&O Council (leadership, commu-
nications and finance).  

  We have formed a number of project teams to 
look at, among other things, the purpose and struc-
ture of the organization, ways to communicate, 
budgets and job descriptions.  We are developing a 
workshop to introduce the new organizational 
structure and its components to various groups 
within the congregation and will be soliciting feed-
back from workshop participants. We will pilot this 
workshop in early October with the Open Doors 
Action Group (Interweave, Anti-Racism/
Oppression/Black Live Matter, Delco Dudes, and 
Rainbow Women).   

  Anyone interested in working on any aspect of 
this project should contact one of the implementa-
tion team members.  They are Susan Rubinstein, 
Mardys Leeper, Peter Cooke, Emily Glowacki, Julie 
Chuplis, Kate Gordon, Sue Redfern and Bruce 
Zangwill. 

 

Rose Tree Day School:              
Autumn News 
 

  The Rose Tree Day School welcomes three new 
head teachers and an assistant teacher to the staff 
as everyone gears up for another exciting school 
year to begin.  There is also a new website.  Check 
it out at www.rosetreedayschool.com. 

  The school supports the church  through a month-
ly contribution to the church of $2,800; by waiving 
registration fees for church members; by maintain-
ing and improving shared spaces; and, this month, 
by contributing $3,387, 25% of a year-end surplus.  

  Church members can, in turn, support the Day 
School by visiting or helping out in classrooms, by 
assisting with improvement projects, and by par-
ticipating in the Box Tops for Education program 
and printer ink cartridge for cash project.  To learn 
how to contribute, contact Judy Cook at dougju-
dycook@aol.com. 

  Beginning Oct, 7, you can also participate in the 
Giant A+ School Rewards program. Register your 
Giant Bonus Card at www.giantfoodstores.com/
aplus. Scroll down to select Register Your Card 
from the red box marked For Customers. You may 
also call the A+ School Rewards hotline at 1-877-
275-2758, or email 
askaplus@cranecommunications.com with your 

(Continued from page 11) last name, 11-digit Bonus Card number, and the 
school name and ID number: Rose Tree Day School 
(ID#: 40062). Every time you use your Bonus Card 
you will earn cash for our school. Thanks! 

 

A March and Concert  
Against Gun Violence 
Sept. 25 in Chester  
And Swarthmore  
 

  The group Delaware County United for Sensible 
Gun Policy will hold a walk and concert on Sept. 25. 
The events are part of the Concert Across America to 
End Gun Violence. 

  The walk will start at 1:30 p.m. from Chester City to 
Swarthmore College via Chester Road (Route 320). 
The concert, featuring multi-cultural students and 
community performances, will start at 4 at the col-
lege’s Clothier Hall. 

  Shuttle rides will be available from Swarthmore to 
the Chester site where the walk will start and back to 
Chester after the concert. For details, go to http://
delcounited.net.  

Black Lives Matter Forum 
Is Set for Oct. 26 in Phila. 
 
   You are invited to attend a Black Lives Matter Fo-
rum on Oct. 26 from 7 to 9 p.m. at the Unitarian So-
ciety of Germantown.  
  The meeting will include a panel of community 
leaders, with participation from the Philadelphia 
District Attorney’s office, the city Police Department 
and local houses of worship. It is sponsored by the 
society’s Ending Racism Committee. 
  The society is located at 6511 Lincoln Drive in Phila-
delphia. For more information, contact kwei-
ser7825@verizon.net. 

http://www.rosetreedayschool.com
mailto:dougjudycook@aol.com
mailto:dougjudycook@aol.com
mailto:askaplus@cranecommunications.com
http://www.delcounited.net/
http://concertacrossamerica.org/
http://concertacrossamerica.org/
http://delcounited.net
http://delcounited.net
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Bid ’Em In on Nov. 5 

 

  Mark this on your calendar:  

  The annual church auction will be held on  
Saturday, Nov. 5.  

Stay tuned for more information! 

New Faces in Old Roles 
At Hunger Task Force 
 

  Some recent changes in the Hunger Task Force:   

  We have a new tuna/macaroni salad maker, Sue Gibbons, who gets help from a group of  Independent Cath-
olics. Sue succeeds Patti Fiske and her team. Patti succeeded Diane Wetzel. We are indebted to these superla-
tive women for their years of work, and we thank Sue for stepping up to the plate, literally. 

  Also, Kelli Schweitzer has passed the baton to Kristen Swift for making the PB & J sandwiches. We are grate-
ful to both of them and their families. 

  A crack team serves the food to homeless people on the second Saturday of each month at the Life Center of 
Eastern Delaware County in Upper Darby. The team members, led by Barbara and Don Keckler, rotate but 
usually include Phyllis and Dave Gobel plus Danielle Fagan and family.   

  The fabulous folks who provide donations each month, are: 

  Paul and Cheryl Schenkler, Ruth Hendry, Neil Goldstein, Mary Donnelly, Chris Kelly, Lori Koncos,  CJ Pace, 
Barb Florio, Janice Passagno, Kate Edmondson,  Sayre Dixon, Peggy Eckenrode and Sally Greenberg. The 
generous group of substitutes: Jean Shatoff, Irene Friederichs, Ginger Dailey, Patty Hove, Rachel Kingsmill, 
Peter Cooke and his Soul Matters group, and Skip Seelaus and his friend Debbie. 

  Other coordinators who make this event possible are Sally (my adviser!), Lori Rice-Spring and our fearless 
shopper for ingredients, Carole Gonzaga. In the winter, the crew at 320 Market cook the sauce for us. Thanks! 

  This project is part of the Justice and Outreach Ministry Team. For more information, go to the church 
website or email Joan Pelc or any of the coordinators. 

Joan Pelc 
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Focus 
September 2016 

The story of Martha and Waitstill Sharp and 
their secret rescue missions in Nazi-occupied Eu-
rope will be told in “Defying the Nazis: The Sharps' 
War,” a documentary by Ken Burns and Artemis 
Joukowsky, the Sharps’ grandson. The PBS docu-
mentary will air on WHYY (Channel 12) on Sept. 20 
at 9 p.m. A companion book from Beacon Press will 
be available Sept. 6. 

  This inspiring story begins in 1939 when a young 
Unitarian minister and his wife accept the call from 
the president of the American Unitarian Association 
to travel on a dangerous mission from Massachusetts 
to Prague to help save Jews and dissidents from the 
growing Nazi threat. Leaving their two young chil-
dren at home, they risk their lives to provide refugee 
assistance and to smuggle those in danger out of Eu-
rope. Don't miss this compelling depiction of the 

Sharps' heroic efforts in the face of constant danger. 

  Unitarian Universalists today are fighting Islam-
ophobia and religious intolerance, modern-day re-
flections of the evils opposed by Waitstill and Mar-
tha Sharp.  

  For more information, go to http://www.uua.org/
action/defying-nazis-sharp-story.  

Unitarians Defy Nazis in Sept. 20 
Documentary on WHYY TV 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L3c_5sBor0KXjGHCCvpNweGqizbChi7W9rBkTquovKheBgIa48l7mW9f7jzGUJtIUKE3taF9RZ107bNyhht2arH63h31-g-2gR4hH-GIwCKFCUYLhHfDkDLuokByyJLUCcct6mWFteVIZffKLUfj56q-RcNjjQsfWGfcuZq-oMEA3PYmRcfXGw==&c=YO9J5zzhWIjtMhtxXE6RmFnPl_ejjVqencksVhgzK
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L3c_5sBor0KXjGHCCvpNweGqizbChi7W9rBkTquovKheBgIa48l7mW9f7jzGUJtIUKE3taF9RZ107bNyhht2arH63h31-g-2gR4hH-GIwCKFCUYLhHfDkDLuokByyJLUCcct6mWFteVIZffKLUfj56q-RcNjjQsfWGfcuZq-oMEA3PYmRcfXGw==&c=YO9J5zzhWIjtMhtxXE6RmFnPl_ejjVqencksVhgzK
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L3c_5sBor0KXjGHCCvpNweGqizbChi7W9rBkTquovKheBgIa48l7mW9f7jzGUJtIWUX1y5GdqRdiiQ8bBXAUx0Rp674bHLfz5erqbCncCF-xUB84IPv8NRuhzv7iuZ3rnOI8PZFfBEEi9t1RR8BRZD4GY_LqVPlnuzbF8qK5eDRzytLVITIfEfdO9ocsxvizHFwLLHTfBuxBrI5zBO20wQ==&c=YO9J5zzhW
http://www.uua.org/action/defying-nazis-sharp-story
http://www.uua.org/action/defying-nazis-sharp-story
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Calendar   

Date Event Time 
9/1 Integrated Kung Fu & Kickboxing 6:45 PM 
9/1 Chorus Rehearsal 7:00 PM 
 
9/2 RTDS Open House 9:30 AM 
9/2 Safe Harbor AA Meeting 11:00 AM 
 
9/3 Integrated Kung Fu & Kickboxing 9:00 AM 
 
9/4 Worship Service 10:00 AM 
9/4 Laughter Yoga Club 2:00 PM 
9/4 Independent Catholics 3:00 PM 
9/4 Support Group Rental 4:00 PM 
 
9/6 Gentle Yoga 5:30 PM 
9/6 Integrated Kung Fu & Kickboxing 6:45 PM 
9/6 Social Justice and Outreach  
   Implementation Team 7:00 PM 
 
9/7 Delco Dudes Movie Night 7:00 PM 
9/7 Media Chamber Chorale Reception 7:15 PM 
 
9/8 Integrated Kung Fu & Kickboxing 6:45 PM 
9/8 Chorus Rehearsal 7:00 PM 
 
9/9 Safe Harbor AA Meeting 11:00 AM 
9/9 Yoga for 12-Step Recovery 7:00 PM 
 
9/10 RE Teacher Orientation 8:30 AM 
9/10 Voter Registration Workshop 9:00 AM 
9/10 PBJ Making for Task Force  
   on Hunger 3:00 PM 
9/10 Hunger task Force Life Center  
   Dinner 4:00 PM 
9/10 Servers Assemble for Task Force  
   on Hunger 5:00 PM 
9/10 Servers return Task Force on  
   Hunger 8:00 PM 
 
 

9/11 Soul Matters Facilitator Meeting 9:00 AM 
9/11 Ingathering 10:00 AM 
9/11  Picnic 11:00 AM 
9/11 Laughter Yoga Club 2:00 PM 
9/11 Independent Catholics 3:00 PM 
 
9/12 Executive Team Meeting 6:00 PM 
9/12 Interweave Monthly Potluck  6:30 PM 
 
9/13 Gentle Yoga 5:30 PM 
9/13 Integrated Kung Fu & Kickboxing 6:45 PM 
9/13 GTS Team Meeting 7:00 PM 
9/13 PFLAG 7:00 PM 
 
9/14 Media Chamber Chorale Reh. 7:15 PM 
 
9/15 Dinosaurs Alive 11:00 AM 
9/15 Rental 6:00 PM 
9/15 RTDS Back to School Night 6:30 PM 
9/15 Integrated Kung Fu & Kickboxing 6:45 PM 
9/15 Chorus Rehearsal 7:00 PM 
 
9/16 Safe Harbor AA Meeting 11:00 AM 
9/16 Yoga for 12-Step Recovery 7:00 PM 
 
9/17 Greater Philly Cluster Meeting 8:00 AM 
9/17 Integrated Kung Fu & Kickboxing 9:00 AM 
9/17 Main Line Board Retreat 9:00 AM 
9/17 Possible Rental 10:00 AM 
 
9/18 Children's Religious Education 9:15 AM 
9/18 Worship Service 9:15 AM 
9/18 Worship Service 11:15 AM 
9/18 Black Lives Matter 12:30 PM 
9/18 Interweave LBGTQIA & Friends   
   Brown Bag Business Meeting 12:30 PM 
9/18 Laughter Yoga Club 2:00 PM 
9/18 Independent Catholics 3:00 PM 
9/18 Young Families Soul Matters 4:00 PM 
9/18 Young Families Potluck 6:00 PM 

September 2016* 
For the latest on the calendar and events go to  

http://www.uucdc.org/news/upcoming-events 
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9/19 Adult Spiritual Exploration  7:00 PM 
9/19 RTDS Board Meeting 7:00 PM 
9/19 Media Chamber Chorale Rehearsal7:15 PM 
 
9/20 Gentle Yoga 5:30 PM 
9/20 Integrated Kung Fu & Kickboxing 6:45 PM 
 
9/21 Cakes for the Queen of Heaven 6:00 PM 
9/21 Delco Dudes 7:00 PM 
 
9/22 RTDS Back to School Night 6:30 PM 
9/22 Integrated Kung Fu & Kickboxing 6:45 PM 
9/22 Chorus Rehearsal 7:00 PM 
 
9/23 Safe Harbor AA Meeting 11:00 AM 
9/23 Ashley Pound Wedding Rehearsal 4:00 PM 
9/23 Yoga for 12-Step Recovery 7:00 PM 
 
9/24 Ashley Pound Wedding 10:00 AM 
 
9/25 Children's Religious Education 9:15 AM 
9/25 Worship Service 9:15 AM 
9/25 Congregational Meeting 10:30 AM 
9/25 Worship Service 11:15 AM 
9/25 Laughter Yoga Club 2:00 PM 
9/25 Independent Catholics 3:00 PM 
 
9/26 Media Chamber Chorale Rehearsal7:15 PM 
 
9/27 Gentle Yoga 5:30 PM 
9/27 Integrated Kung Fu & Kickboxing 6:45 PM 
 
9/28 District 54 Meeting 7:00 PM 
9/28 UUCDC Move to Amend for  
   Free and Fair Democracy 7:00 PM 
9/28 Media Chamber Chorale Rehearsal7:15 PM 
 
9/29 Integrated Kung Fu & Kickboxing 6:45 PM 
9/29 Chorus Rehearsal 7:00 PM 
 
9/30 Safe Harbor AA Meeting 11:00 AM 
9/30 Yoga for 12-Step Recovery 7:00 PM 
9/30 Book Club 7:30 PM 

  


